
 

 

Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5 PM June 19, 2013 

At Cook Library 

 

 

Members Present: John Wheeler, Mark Albee, and John Roberts  

 Also Present: Mike Stepian 

  

1) Minutes of the 5/7/13 meetings were approved. 

2) Public comment:  Mike was concerned with the maintenance of Riverside and Ordination Rock 

cemeteries. Mark indicated most of the concerns have already been taken care of.  Note was made 

of the dead hemlocks at Riverside.  John R indicated he hoped to take care of them when he has a 

crane in town for various other jobs. The new contractors seem to be doing quite well.  Some 

complaints due to our setting the parameters at two mowings a month and the extra rain making 

the grass grow faster. 

3) The Wonalancet lot line adjustment has been continued to the June Planning Board meeting.  Paul 

King is in touch with the Feds concerning the need. 

4) Capital Improvement Plan request: Instead of repaving the Chocorua access road, we will plan to 

dig up the northern entrance road and gravel it as the tree roots will continue to buckle any 

pavement. 

5) A request concerning Frances Woodman who died in 1890 was received from Carole Lavigne.  

John W will forward it to Joan Casarotto. 

6) The deed for transferring ownership of lot E-21 back to the Town and lot E-23 to the Overshiners, 

all in the West Coville section was signed and given to Mark to get signed by the Overshiners. 

7) The spring monument stone repair day was cancelled due to the weather forecast.  There will be a 

fall day scheduled. 

8) There has been a request to remove the Nutter/Eastman shrubs in Riverside.  John R indicated he 

hoped to do so soon.  

9) Discussion was held concerning a request to replace a concrete walkway at the Perkins lot in 

Riverside, to be paid by Perkins descendants.  The cemetery contractor, Tracy, is to provide a bid. 

10) Town Pound: Willy Farnum has locust posts.  Mark is to get 3 bids for the hemlock rails and 

other lumber needed. 

11) David Gibson reported his family stone is starting to tilt at the Riverside cemetery.  Are there any 

perpetual care funds available to repair? 

12) The next meeting was scheduled for July 23, 2013 at 5 PM at the Library.  

The meeting adjourned at 6:24 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 061913 

 


